The Rush County Drainage Board met at 10:02a.m. on Monday April 25, 2022 with the following members present; Mark Bacon, Paul Wilkinson, Ron Jarman, Kimber Ging, Charlie Smith, Marvin L. Rees, Surveyor, Ashley Perkins, Secretary, and Leigh Morning, Attorney.

Minutes from April 11th, 2022 were not in proper order and will be deferred to the next meeting.

JAMES S E HILLIGOSS

Surveyor met with John Miller and James Ramsey the new tile was excavated and found to be working in proper order. It was thought a spring was causing the water to stand on the property. It is possible that since our new tile is deeper than the old tile spring water has not found its way to the new tile. 4-inch tile will be put above the new tile to drain the spring water off surface of the ground. This will be done at county expense.

WM. ALEXANDER TILE

The Contract for the Maintenance Project was approved and signed. Motion by Wilkinson, 2nd by Jarman. Motion carried.

CHARLES HINKLE TILE

Surveyor read the report which can be found in the file. Hearing to vacate this drain was set for May 23rd, 2022 at 10:30a.m. Motion by Wilkinson, 2nd by Jarman. Motion carried.

CARR/STANLEY

Surveyor presented the job description and recommended taking one big instead of three. Bidding was set on June 6^{th} , 2022 at 10:30a.m. on Motion by Jarman, 2^{nd} by Wilkinson. Motion carried. It was asked if Surveyor has heard anything about the engineer about the Nelson Cemetery issue. Surveyor reported has not heard from the engineer yet.

With nothing else to come before the Board the meeting was adjourned on motion by Jarman, 2nd by Wilkinson. Motion carried.

Mark Bacon	Paul Wilkinson	Ron Jarman

Abram Hackelman Drainage Board

April 25, 2022

The Abram Hackelman Drainage Board met in conjunction with the regular Drainage Board meeting with the following members present: Mark Bacon, Paul Wilkinson, Kimber Ging, members. Marvin Rees, Surveyor, Leigh Morning, Attorney and Ashley Perkins, Secretary.

ABRAM HACKELMAN

Surveyor reported that there are two culverts under the railroad as he stated in the last meeting. Surveyor reported that the culverts are working but the water is not getting away as it should. Since we are removing Meyer from the project, the Surveyor recommended reducing Winters acreage and removing several others from the project. The motion at the previous meeting was to remove Meyer from the project until the two culverts under the railroad were found. Since they were found, Meyer is back in the reconstruction project.

With nothing else to come before the Board, the meeting was closed.

Mark Bacon	Paul Wilkinson	Kimber Ging	